
 
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 

INTERNATIONAL BUREAU 
WASHINGTON, D.C.  20554 

 
fax: +1 202 418 1208;  TWX: 710 822 0160 

e-mail: IBMAIL@FCC.GOV 
 

 
May [__], 2020 

 
 
 IN REPLY REFER TO: 
 
 [] 
 
 
Atila Matas 
Head of SPR 
Radiocommunication Bureau 
International Telecommunication Union 
Place des Nations 
CH-1211 Geneva 20, Switzerland 
 
Subject: Advance Publication Information for the LEMUR-2-3 Satellite 
Network.  
  
 
Dear Sir: 
 
In accordance with the provisions of Article 9.1 and Appendix 4 of 
the Radio Regulations, the Administration of the United States of 
America submits the Advance Publication Information SpaceCap file for 
the non-geostationary satellite system, LEMUR-2-3.  
 
Enclosed is an electronic copy using SpaceCap of the information for 
the LEMUR-2-3 satellite network. 
 
In addition we would like to provide the cost recovery billing 
information under Agency code 528 in the Preface to the International 
Frequency List (IFL) for U.S.A. commercial operators.  Cost-recovery 
invoices associated with this filing and technical questions regarding 
this submission should be sent to the following point of contact: 
 

Ms. Michelle A. McClure 
Regulatory and Legislative Affairs Counsel 

Spire Global, Inc. 
251 Rhode Island Street, Suite 204, San Francisco, CA 94103 

michelle.mcclure@spire.com 
202-734-6883 

  

  



We request that a courtesy copy of all correspondence be sent to our 
Administration also. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this information. 
 
Thank you for your kind consideration in this matter. 
 

     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      
     Chief, Strategic Analysis and 
     Negotiations Division 
       International Bureau 

 
 
Enclosure 
 

 
 

If replying by fax, reply to 1 202 418 1208 (preferred) or 1 202 418 0398 (alternate) 
 
 
 
 
 




